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Dear Anthony,

The House is voting TODAY to repeal and replace the Affordable Care Act.

Call your Representative NOW and tell them to vote 
NO.

If your Representative is a Republican, your call is even more important. The
vote is expected to be close.

The Capitol switchboard is being flooded with calls. The best way to reach your
Representative today is to call his or her office directly.

Find your Representative's direct phone line at
ncoa.org/lookup.

Enter your zip code in the box that says "Find Your Elected Officials" then scroll
down to click on your Representative.

When you call, deliver this simple message:
"As your constituent, I urge you to vote NO on the House plan to repeal and
replace the Affordable Care Act."

The nonpartisan Congressional Budget Office estimates that the bill would cut
Medicaid by $880 billion over 10 years and cause 24 million people to lose
health insurance coverage. Millions of vulnerable, low-income seniors depend on
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Medicaid for their health and long-term care.

Please share this message with your friends and colleagues, and thanks for your 
support!

Howard Bedlin
Vice President, Public Policy & Advocacy
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